Board of Selectmen Meeting December 4, 2023, Ms. Hollyer

In attendance: David Dufresne, Chair; Rich Eichacker, Vice-Chair; Derick Veliz, Clerk; Jim Ferrera, Town Administrator; Karen Dusty, Administrative Assistant

Open Meeting: 8:14PM

Discussion on accepting the hours for Diane Hollyer for the Senior Tax Work-Off Abatement for fiscal year 2024 with the Assessor's Office. (Anticipated Vote)

Mr. Dufresne asked to have a review of what went on. Mr. Martin (Assessor) stated that they were given a piece of paper that stated that she had been approved in 2023, since at the time that the money was to be taken off the tax bill there was no Assistant Tax Collector to complete the process, so it was decided by the Assessor that all people that worked that year for the tax abatement should be sent the \$500.00. Unfortunately, Ms. Hollyer had worked for FY 24 and had earned \$750.00, not \$500.00. Mr. Eichacker made a motion to accept Diane Hollyer's hours for the Senior Tax Work-Off Abatement for fiscal year 2024 and send her a check for the remaining \$250.00, 2nd by Mr. Veliz all in favor, passed unanimously.

Adjourn: Mr. Eichacker made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Mr. Veliz, all in favor, passed unanimously, adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by

Karen Dusty, Administrative Assistant

Rich Eichacker, Vice-Chair